2018 - 2019 学年下学期高二期末考试

英语

2019.6

注意事项:

- 1. 本试卷分四部分。满分150分,考试时间120分钟。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必用直径0.5毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。超出答题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。
- 4. 本试卷主要命题范围:高考范围。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. When will the speakers go to supper?
 - A. At 4:30.

B. At 5:30.

C. At 6:00.

- 2. Why is the woman so tired?
 - A. Because she went shopping.
 - B. Because she went to the supermarket.
 - C. Because she went to the library.
- 3. What's the probable relationship between the speakers?
 - A. Customer and saleswoman.
 - B. Teacher and student.
 - C. Doctor and patient.
- 4. What is the weather like now?
 - A. Rainy.

B. Cloudy.

C. Sunny.

- 5. What are the speakers mainly talking about?
 - A. A friend.

- B. A coffee shop.
- C. The neighborhood.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白,每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. What will the speakers do on Saturday night?
 - A. Have a picnic.
 - B. Ride bikes in the park.
 - C. Attend a wedding dinner.
- 7. Why does the woman want to go back home early?

A. To sleep well. B. To watch the football game. C. To draw some paintings. 听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。 8. How long will the yard sale last? A. One hour. B. Two hours. C. Three hours. 9. How did the man usually deal with his old things? A. By selling them. B. By giving them to friends. C. By throwing them away. 听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。 10. What does the woman think of the Day of the Dead at first? A. Scary. B. Interesting. C. Meaningful. 11. How long does the holiday last? A. Only one day. B. Two days. C. Three days. 12. What does the man do during the holiday? A. He visits friends. B. He scares kids for fun. C. He prepares food for the dead. 听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。 13. Why did the man stop the woman? A. To ask her for directions. B. To give her a ticket for speeding. C. To warn her about the kids in the street. 14. Where does this conversation probably take place? A. On a road. B. In a car. C. In a school. 15. What was the speed limit where the woman was driving? A. 25 mph. C. 40 mph. B. 35 mph. 16. What do we know about school zones? A. They are more dangerous than other areas. B. People are more likely to get tickets there. C. There are sometimes children there even on weekends. 听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。 17. What does "attractive" mean for a teacher? A. Being charming in real life. B. Being imitated easily by the students. C. Being popular with the students in the class. 18. Why should a teacher be a bit of an actor? A. To make the lessons various. B. To make the lessons interesting. C. To make the lessons easily understood. 19. Why should a teacher always learn? A. Teaching is a job a teacher will never be perfect in. B. A teacher should set an example to the students. C. Teaching needs higher and higher degrees. 20. How many teaching qualities are mentioned in the speech? A. Three. B. Four. C. Five. 【 高二期末考试・英语 第 2 页(共 8 页)】 4186B

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

(共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该 项涂黑。

Have you ever been to the following places? If not, try to find a chance to visit them.

Fez, Morocco

Fez, about 240 miles northeast from Marrakech, a wonderful scene is taking root slowly. It started with immigrants building castles, and continues as hotels and restaurants. The biggest news is that the Hotel Sahrai is completed with a bar and 50 rooms, many overlooking a pool.

Catskills, New York

The region that welcomed Jewish families in the 50s, hippies in the 60s, and soon, casino gamblers(赌博者). Many stylish B&Bs have opened. Among them are the Hotel Dylan in Woodstock, the Arnold House in Livingston Manor, with its bar and diminutive spa(水疗中心). So now is the time to enjoy fly-fishing, hiking and other peaceful experiences.

Rotterdam, Netherlands

The constantly unfolding city center in Rotterdam has become one amazing explosion of style, which surprised the tourists greatly. The latest attraction, and reason enough to visit, is the MVRDVdesigned Markthal, an igloo(圆顶冰屋)—like horseshoe that houses 20 shops, nine restaurants and 228 apartments. It also happens to be Holland's largest artwork.

Chengdu, China

C. Markthal.

Famous for its 1,600 pandas, most of which still live in the wild, the Chengdu government has introduced a 72-hour no-visa policy that makes it easier for Americans to drop in on one of the city's three major panda research facilities. But it's worth sticking around longer to experience what's doing in Chengdu, a city on the rise. One of the shiniest attractions is New Century Global Centre, the world's largest building, complete with an artificial beach.

- 21. What can a tourist do in Catskills?
 - A. Join the local people in building castles.
 - C. Design igloos with tourists. D. Go fishing and hiking.
- 22. Which is Holland's largest artwork?
 - - A. The Hotel Sahrai.
- B. The Hotel Dylan. D. New Century Global Centre.

B. Play with the pandas in the wild.

4186B

- 23. What did the Chengdu government do to attract the American travelers?
 - A. It improved its quality of service.
 - B. It introduced a 72-hour no-visa policy.
 - C. It has created the world's largest building.
 - D. It completed a building with an artificial beach.

Whatever life threw at us each year, our family had one tradition at Christmas; our dog Pepper opened our presents for us.

Last year, everyone made it home for a Christmas get-together. However, it couldn't feel perfect because Pepper's health was becoming worse. Her life had already been longer than we expected—she was fourteen—and yet her mind was still sharp. Her love for life made us feel better. But her body

could not keep up with her mind. Probably it was Pepper's last Christmas, so we decided to make sure she would enjoy it. On Christmas Eve, we each prepared presents for her.

Soon, Pepper selected her first Christmas gift. She turned the present, just as she was a young dog once more. She pulled the paper off the dog treat before she chewed it slowly. Our family was so happy.

Pepper saw the remaining three presents, and then turned to Mom as if asking, "May I open another?"

"Go ahead, girl!" Mom encouraged.

For the next few minutes, Pepper opened each of her Christmas presents. While she did, she reminded us of the joy of being together. Our family felt as a whole—not because we were in the same room or city, but because our love brought us together.

Pepper passed away after Christmas. Her peaceful passing made us tearful. Her passing was also a celebration of life, because she gave my family so much love and laughter.

I still treasure Pepper's final Christmas gift. She taught me that no matter where we each spend the holidays, the smallest act of sincere giving can unite our family through our love. For me, that knowledge is the longest-lasting gift of all.

- 24. Why did the author think the Christmas wasn't perfect last year?
 - A. Pepper showed no interest in the presents.
 - B. Mother couldn't come to the get-together.
 - C. Pepper died on Christmas Eve.
 - D. Pepper was in poor health.
- 25. How many Christmas gifts did Pepper get last year?
- A. One. B. Two. C. Three. D. Four.
- 26. What does the underlined phrase "the longest-lasting gift" in the last paragraph refer to?
 - A. The Christmas presents prepared for the dog by mom.
 - B. The holiday the author spent with the whole family.
 - C. The life lesson the author learned from Pepper.
 - D. The friendship with the dog.
- 27. Which of the following can be the best title for the text?
 - A. The Power of Love
 - B. Celebrating Christmas
 - C. The Importance of Helping Others
 - D. Enjoying the Happiness of Making Friends

C

When someone has been bitten by a snake, try to find out if the snake is poisonous or harmless. Their bite marks are usually different. The bite of most poisonous snake leaves marks of two fangs(毒牙). If the bite of a snake leaves only two rows of teeth marks, but no fang marks, it is less likely that the snake is poisonous.

People often believe that certain harmless snakes are poisonous. Try to find out which of the snakes in your area are truly poisonous and which are not. Please do not kill non-poisonous snakes, because they do no harm. On the contrary, they kill mice and other pests that do lots of damage to the crops. Some even kill poisonous snakes.

Here is some treatment for poisonous snakebite:

- * Stay quiet: don't move the bitten part. The more it's moved, the faster the poison will spread through the body. If the bite is on the foot, the person should not walk at all. Send for medical help.
 - * Remove jewellery because swelling can spread rapidly.
- * Wrap the bitten area with a wide elastic bandage or clean cloth to slow the spread of poison. Keeping the arm or leg very still, wrap it tightly, but not so tight that it stops the pulse(脉搏) at the
- wrist or on top of the foot. If you cannot feel the pulse, loosen the bandage a little.

 * Wind the bandage over the hand or foot, and up the whole arm or leg. Make sure you can still feel the pulse.
- * Carry the person, on a stretcher(担架) if possible, to the nearest health center. If you can, please also take the snake, because different snakes may require different antivenoms(抗毒血清).
 - * Poisonous snakebite is dangerous. Send for medical help—but always do the things explained

above at once. Some treatments, such as cutting the skin around the bite and sucking the venom out of the bite, can cause infection. And remember: Never drink alcohol after snakebite. It makes things worse!

- 28. What is the purpose of Paragraph 2?
 - A. To advise treating snakes differently.
 - B. To introduce us to different kinds of snakes.
 - C. To tell us how to recognize poisonous snakes.
 - D. To show how to protect ourselves from snakes.
- 29. If a hand is bitten by a poisonous snake, we should wrap the hand with the bandage to
 - A. avoid infection B. slow the spread of poison
 - C. reduce the beat of the pulse D. prevent the blood from flowing
- 30. Which of the following first aids may cause infection?
 - A. Removing the venom with the mouth.
 - B. Wrapping the elastic bandage tightly.
 - C. Drinking some water after a snakebite.
 - D. Breathing mouth to mouth to save the victim.
- 31. Where does this text most probably come?
 - A. An advertisement.
 - B. A research plan.
 - C. A life magazine. D. A science report.

D

A 12-year-old with end stage cancer, the child's parents had recently moved her from the hospital to her home in the suburbs of Los Angeles. Some days later the girl's breath quickened, and her father phoned the family's hospice nurse. "Please come," he said.

The nurse knew the visit would require more than four hours of her time; a two-hour drive in each direction, plus her time with the girl. "Why don't we connect over FaceTime," she asked. The father agreed, and they connected.

The nurse asked the father to move his daughter gently to her side, then to her back, to lift the child's shirt. The nurse would ask: What do you see, what concerns you, and the father would explain. In this fashion the pair examined the girl—the nurse on her computer, the father with his iPad. Together they decided that the nurse's presence was not necessary, and that the child had more time.

Later, the father reported feeling comforted by the nurse. He appreciated her availability, the fact that she could see what he saw, and their ability to discuss it in real time.

Telemedicine has become a trend in America. Some hospitals have gone so far as to specially design telemedicine clinics. The room is staged like an office but with better lighting. There's a nice desk for the clinician to sit behind, a computer situated stage left, and books in the background. A physician taking a video call from home might wear a pair of headphones, equipped with a mic-to ensure whatever the patient says isn't broadcast to anyone off-camera.

However, there is something more than the technology bit. According to David, the head of the telemedicine pilot the girl's family had been part of, there are some people who are great in person and you put them on camera they're a dead fish. "Some physicians are camera shy. For others, the physical isolation can actually help them be more empathetic(善解人意的)." He adds.

"My experience is that, once you get past some initial hurdles(障碍), you can maintain an effective, immediate connection with patients that in some cases may be more useful than even in-person interactions," David says.

- 32. Why did the nurse suggest connecting via FaceTime?
 - A. Because she was not allowed to leave her clinic.
 - B. Because she had to take care of other patients in the clinic.
 - C. Because it took too much time on her way to the patient's home.
 - D. Because the father didn't pay for her fare of transportation.

- 33. What did the father think of the telemedicine service?
 - A. He doubted the quality of the service. C. He insisted the service be improved.
- B. He thought highly of the service.
- D. He challenged the authority of the nurse.
- 34. What do we know about the rooms for telemedicine?
- A. Mics are equipped to protect privacy of patients.
 - B. Better air conditioners are provided for a comfortable environment.
 - C. Professional books are in place for immediate consultation.
 - D. The room with a computer is situated in the doctor's home.
- 35. What challenges may some clinicians face in telemedicine?
 - A. They are afraid of being isolated from patients.
 - B. They could not examine the patients carefully.
 - C. They are required to deal with in-person interactions.
 - D. They may not feel quite themselves in front of a camera.

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分) 根据短文内容, 从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

The modern working rhythm can be incredibly intense and stressful. 36 So it becomes highly important to know how to switch off the work during weekends to avoid burning out in some time.

Here are some tips to take advantage of weekends and relax from my personal experience.

Working on weekdays often put a lot of pressure on you. You should use your weekends properly to adjust yourself. Being selfish sometimes is not a bad idea at all. If you do not take care of yourself, you will not have anything to offer to your family, no matter how much you love them.

Enjoying the moment.

Emails and texts can be helpful, but that does not mean they should get messy every minute of 38 According to Cascade Stress Report, people need an average of 10 days to switch off work and relax. So, try to turn off your electronic devices and focus on the environment around you.

Not engaging in heavy tasks.

You can actually do many tasks effectively, yet without spending your entire weekend on them. Regardless of whether you are trying to exercise or go to a particular course, it is time to stop chasing the quantity and actually focus on quality.

Getting rid of negative people.

The conversation with such individuals is strictly based on their own problems, and every story is So, stop wasting your time on useless people who are stealing your enfocused on themselves. 40 ergy and not giving anything in return.

- A. Make yourself happy.
- B. Avoiding the pressure.
- C. Everything in this world has a price, except your time.
- D. Instead, put them aside and start enjoying your free time.
- E. Good time management requires you to work less and be happier.
- F. Also, identify those things that are having a positive effect on your life.
- G. Plenty of people are increasingly working overtime and during the weekends.

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

- 完形填空(共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)
- 阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳 选项。

The woman sat down at the table across from her amazed dinner guest, now homeless. "Jack, do you 41 me?"

Old Jack searched her face. "I think so—I mean you do look 42 ."

"I'm a little older perhaps," she said. "At that time you 43 here, and I came through that very door, cold and 44. I had come to the city looking for a 45, but I couldn't thing. Finally I was down to my last few 47 and had been kicked out of my 48 . I walked the streets for days. It was February and I was cold and really starving. I saw this walked in. "

Jack 50 with a smile. "Now I remember," he said. "You came up and asked me if you could work for something to 51. I said that it was against company's 52."

"I know," the woman continued. "Then you 53 me the biggest roast beef sandwich that I had ever seen, gave me a cup of coffee, and told me to go over to a corner table and 54 it. I was afraid that you would get into trouble... Then, when I looked over and saw you put the 55 of my food in the cash register(收银机), I knew then that everything would be all 56 .

"So you started your own business?" Old Jack asked.

"I got a job that very afternoon. I worked my way up. Eventually I 57 my own business. When you are finished here, I want you to 58 a Mr Lyons... He's the personnel director of my company. He'll find something for you to do around the office." she smiled. "I think he might even find the 59 to give you a little in advance so that you can buy some clothes and get a place to live

until you get on your feet... If you ever need anything, my door is always open to you."

	•		
With tears in	his eyes, the old man asked,	'How can I ever thank yo	u?""Don't thank me." The
woman answered,"	'Thank yourself. It was your	60 that let me know	you. "
41. A. love	B. understand	C. remember	D. need
12 A protter	D andinami	C waalthy	D. familian

42. A. pretty B. ordinary C. wealthy D. familiar

43. A. worked B. hid C. slept D. dined

44. A. ashamed D. wet B. sleepy C. hungry

B. relative 45. A. job C. house D. director 46. A. know B. find C. buy D. solve 47. A. tears B. minutes C. cents D. words

C. office 48. A. apartment B. family D. college 49. A. church B. school C. company D. restaurant

50. A. sat up C. came up B. lit up D. gave up

51. A. eat B. show C. share D. sell 52. A. spirit B. technology C. policy D. goal

C. sold 53. A. borrowed B. made D. donated B. read C. drink 54. A. repair D. enjoy

C. rest

C. funny

C. brands

D. remains

D. funds

D. meaningful

57. A. started B. failed C. ended D. ignored 58. A. invite B. help C. visit D. replace

B. price

B. right

B. methods

55. A. materials

56. A. terrible

59. A. results

D. kindness 60. A. forgiveness B. happiness C. surprise 第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分) 阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

As we all know, Hangzhou, a beautiful city, won the bid on September 16th, 2015. Thus, it

will be the third 61 (China) city to host the Asian Games. Hangzhou is a beautiful city with a long history. 62 (host) the Asian Games will give it a

new look. Though the event will cost the government a lot, it is obvious 63 (see) the benefits. To the citizens in Hangzhou, the best part of it 64 (be) that it will give them the chance to watch world-class matches and competitions close to home. Secondly, there is no doubt 65 the event will attract more stars to visit this wonderful city. At the same time, it is beneficial for the (develop) of local tourism. Meanwhile, as the construction goes on, more roads 67 (build) and 【 高二期末考试・英语 第 7 页(共 8 页) 】 4186B

the Metro system will be expanded, <u>68</u> can reduce the traffic jams of the city. In the next few years, Hangzhou will try its <u>69</u> (good) to prepare itself for the big show. 70 splendid Hangzhou is waiting to see you in 2022. 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分) 第一节 短文改错(共10 小题;每小题1分,满分10分) 假定英语课上老师要求同学们交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(人),并在其下面写上该加的词。删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。 修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写上修改后的词。 注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词; 2. 只允许修改10处,多者(从第11处起)不计分。
Last Friday, we held a monitor election during our class meetings. Two students in our class par-
ticipate the event. They are Liu Ming and Wang Yue, both of who are the top students in our grade.
Before the election, they each gave a briefly presentation about their plan after become the monitor.
At last, the winner turned out to be Wang Yue, who gained 28 votes when Liu Ming gained 15. Obvi-
ously, we think Wang Yue's plan was a better one. In the end, we gave Wang Yue a big hand but
congratulated on her. I expect that our class will be better under she leadership.
第二节 书面表达(满分 25 分) 假定你叫李华,你的加拿大笔友 Tony 将来中国旅游,想体验中国高铁,写来邮件请你帮助购买北京到上海的高铁票。请回复邮件。内容包括: 1.表示欢迎;
2. 请他将护照复印件发至你邮箱; 3. 简单介绍中国高铁。 注意:1. 词数 100 左右; 2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。 参考词汇:高铁 CRH;交通方式 means of transportation;先进技术 advanced technology。
Dear Tony,
You can't imagine how delighted I feel when I know that you are coming to China.
Yours, Li Hua
【高二期末考试・英语 第8页(共8页)】 4186B

2018 - 2019 学年下学期高二期末考试・英语 参考答案、提示及评分细则

听力部分录音稿

(Text 1)

M: What about going to supper now?

W: It's only half past five. I'm not hungry. Let's go in half an hour.

(Text 2)

M: You look tired, Rose. Have you been at the library all afternoon?

W: I didn't have time to go, because my mother borrowed my bike to go shopping. I went to the supermarket instead and it was really busy. I'll go to the library tomorrow.

(Text 3)

W: Do you want to take this coat, sir?

M; I really like the style, and the price is good, but I don't like the color. Do you have this coat in any other color?

W: Sorry. It's the last one of this style left in our store.

(Text 4)

W: Shall we go for a walk by the river?

M: Well, I don't know. I think it may rain later.

W: But the sun is shining! It's a beautiful day now. There isn't a cloud in the sky!

M: OK.

(Text 5)

M: I heard there is a new coffee shop in our neighborhood. Have you been there?

W: Yes. I went there with a friend yesterday. I really enjoyed the environment, and the cost of the coffee is very reasonable.

M: Then I'll go there this afternoon and try the coffee.

(Text 6)

W: It's gonna be sunny this Saturday. Wanna have a picnic in the park?

M: Great. And we can also ride our bikes for a while.

W: Yeah. Then there will be a wedding in the evening.

M: Oh, I almost forgot it! Dyson and Jason invited us for their wedding dinner. Hope it won't last long. I really want to get home early to watch the football game.

W: Me too. I was invited to attend a local painting exhibition in the museum this Sunday morning. So I really need to have enough time for a good sleep.

(Text 7)

W: Mike, could you help me tomorrow afternoon? I'll have a yard sale from 3:00 p. m. to 5:00 p. m. .

M: OK, but could you tell me what a yard sale is?

W: It's a sale held in someone's yard, selling used things. It's a great way to make some money from our old things.

M: I never did that in my country. We usually just throw away our old things.

W: That's really a waste, You know, something useless to you may be very useful to someone else. Sometimes you can give them to your friends or relatives.

M: I agree. I think yard sales can also be good for the environment.

(Text 8)

W: Jeff, what's your favorite Mexican holiday?

M: Definitely the Day of the Dead.

W: What is that? It sounds a little scary.

M: It's not really scary for us Mexicans. Actually that day we celebrate, well, not celebrate, but remember our family members who are already dead.

W: OK. How do you remember then?

M: We put a big table decorated with flowers, bread, coffee or whatever the person that is dead used to like and we think that on that day that person is going to come back from the dead.

W: I see. And when do you have the holiday?

M: It's on November the first, and the second, too.

W: Do you do it just for your family or do you go and visit friends or other relatives?

M: No, we only keep it within the family actually.

(Text 9)

M: Madam, do you know how fast you were going just now?

W: Uh, well, no, I didn't think I was going that fast...

M: This is a 25 mph zone, Madam. You see that school over there? You were going 35 mph.

W: But today is Sunday, sir. There is no school today.

M: That doesn't matter, Madam. There are signs that say what the speed limit is. Besides, children often come to school on the weekends to play sports. You see all those kids over there? What if you hit one of them by accident?

W: I'm sorry, officer, I won't do it again. Could you please let me off with a warning?

M: I'm afraid I can't do that, Madam. In school zones, I'm required to give tickets to all drivers who break the rules. It's the law in this county.

W: Oh, dear! What is this going to cost me?

M: I don't know, Madam. Usually, these things can be taken care of for less than \$100. Now please sign here at the bottom.

W: OK... is that all?

M: One more thing, if you go to traffic school, your insurance won't go up. Have you been to traffic school before,

W: No, I haven't.

M: There are many cheap options online. It's definitely better than paying more for insurance.

W: OK, thank you.

M: My pleasure.

(Text 10)

What personal qualities should a teacher have? I think the following would be accepted by most of us. Firstly, a teacher should be attractive. It doesn't mean a teacher should be good-looking. He or she should be able to attract students' attention. Anyway, they shouldn't be boring. Secondly, it is basic for a teacher to understand the minds and feelings of other people. Thirdly, a teacher should be a bit of an actor or actress, which means that a teacher should put on an act to make his or her lessons interesting. Fourthly, a teacher must be very patient. Teaching requires great effort and a teacher should be able to deal with problems that children often meet in their studies and in their lives. Finally, a teacher should have the kind of mind which always wants to go on learning. Teaching is a job which a teacher will never be perfect in. There is always something to learn. There are three main subjects of study: the subjects, the methods and the students. Education needs full and active cooperation between the teacher and the students.

参考答案

- 1~5 CBACB 6~10 CABCA 11~15 BCBAA 16~20 CCBAC
- 21 ~ 25 DCBDD 26 ~ 30 CAABA 31 ~ 35 CCBAD
- 36 ~ 40 GBDEC
- 41~45 CDACA 46~50 BCADB 51~55 ACBDB 56~60 BACDD
- 61. Chinese 62. Hosting 63. to see 64. is 65. that 66. development 67. will be built 68. which 69. best 70. A

短文改错

Last Friday, we held a monitor election during our class meetings. Two students in our class participate ∧ the emeeting in vent. They are Liu Ming and Wang Yue, both of who are the top students in our grade. Before the election, they each

vent. They are Liu Ming and Wang Yue, both of who are the top students in our grade. Before the election, they each whom gave a briefly presentation about their plan after become the monitor. At last, the winner turned out to be Wang Yue,

who gained 28 votes when Liu Ming gained 15. Obviously, we think Wang Yue's plan was a better one. In the end, thought

while
we gave Wang Yue a big hand <u>but</u> congratulated on her. I expect that our class will be better under <u>she</u> leadership.

书面表达

One possible version:

Dear Tony,

You can't imagine how delighted I feel when I know that you are coming to China. You know a copy of the passport is a must for buying the ticket for foreigners. So you are supposed to send one to me by email. Additionally, when the CRH ticket from Beijing to Shanghai is booked, you can pick it up by having your passport checked upon arriving in Beijing.

Finally, I'd like to express my appreciation for your choice. CRH is the best means of transportation in China. China's advanced technology contributes to its high speed, comfort and safety, which is also popular with people a-

Hope you will enjoy your trip on CRH.

Yours, Li Hua